GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC PARISH
Evansville, Indiana

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
 February 17, 2021 
The regular meeting of the Good Shepherd Parish Council was held on Wednesday, Feb. 17th, at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting was opened with a prayer.  
ROLL CALL:                         
                                                                2020                               2021                               2022

Father Zach 
Deacon Dan                                 Jessica Fehrenbacher          Don Patton              Eric Henderson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Sarah Gaghen                              Chad Groves                         Maren Smith           Shari Hirsch

Sue Ballard                                                                                                                     Morgan Lamberton 
                                                                                                                                         Chad Schnarr
ABSENT:  Rita DeWeese
The minutes for January were approved with one correction.
PASTOR REMARKS:

· First Communion is scheduled but not announced - one Mass at 2 PM on April 26. If families are unable to make this or are uncomfortable with this, they are welcome to pick another Mass for their child to receive their first communion.
·  After clearing up of snow a few Priests are doing reconciliation gathering on Sun at 1.
· Father is still waiting to hear from the Bishop's office on protocol for Holy Week.   He is not certain if the washing of feet will be allowed.    How ashes were distributed was changed, so Father imagines Holy Week will look very different. 

OLD BUSINESS:
· Youth Ministry:

· Fr. Zach has been discussing Youth Ministry with other Pastors in this area.  Having the meetings at St. Ben’s may be a good plan as it is close to Memorial and would be convenient for the students.  He does not know if it is possible to add a Youth Minister’s salary to the budget at this time.  

· Tad Dickel is a member of the Memorial and Mater Dei group.  He advised the group has been discussing the formation of a Youth Ministry.  John Browning has resigned.  Many meetings have been put on hold because of the Covid situation.

· Active Parishioner:

· A copy of a letter regarding expectations for being an active parishioner has been sent to the Parish Council members for their review.  

· The percentage of tithing by school families is just slightly lower than the number for other Parishioners.

· Finance is going to have a member contact the school families to discuss the issues with them.  A major issue is Mass attendance.

· A member asked about the tracking of volunteer hours for school families.  The Church staff will handle recording the hours.  The software to do this is expensive.  A member suggested having a volunteer input the hours.   Another member suggested sending a quarterly email to the families to keep them advised on their number of hours of service.   Memorial has an APP that tracks service hours.  Deacon Dan will check his records from his children’s usage.  The number of volunteer hours must be tracked if this is going to be an expectation for the school families.

· Tracking Mass attendance for families will be difficult to track. Some families are attending Mass virtually now, and vacations have to be considered. The letter needs to state attendance is expected 52 weeks per year.

· The question was asked if the school families could be requested to sign a commitment form that explains the expectations of being a GS school family; and that if expectations are not met, the family could be denied Parishioner tuition rates.

· Fr. Zach will meet with families who would have financial difficulties with tithing.

· Sarah will provide copies of letters currently being sent to school parents.

· A member asked if a school family could pay more to not do the volunteer hours.  Different packages could be offered.  Members said it would be too complicated.   Volunteering is part of being a Parishioner.  

· The letter will be updated, and the Parish Council will make a final decision on how to proceed.  Mrs. Girten will be contacted for her input.
COMMISSION REPORTS:
FINANCE--Sarah Gaghen: 

· Sarah distributed a financial statement. 
· She advised the PPP2 loan for $460,800 has been approved and received.
· Actual income/expense is favorable by approximately $150,000.
· GS has received a bequest and donations from Parishioners totaling approximately $110,884.  This has been set aside for future expenses.  Possible usage will be discussed at a later date—Little Rams expansion may be a possibility.

· The first PPP loan for $460,000 has been forgiven.  
· Sarah will record all future changes in cash.

· Fund-raising—will meet with Finance in March.  The next fiscal year’s budget and future expenses will be decided at that time  
· Members would like to do something for the Summer Social both as a tradition and a fundraiser.  Eric will get with others in the group to decide on having a raffle.  Ken Smith has made some suggestions.
· Charity gaming—not much is happening do to Covid.  The State of IN still has strict rules for Bingo such as social distancing, etc.  It is probable there will no Bingo for the rest of the school year.  The budget does not have any anticipated revenue form the Bingo, and there is no dire need at this time.  Many Bingo workers have decided not to return.  The Bingo will be on the agenda for the March Finance meeting.

· There is some concern about having a half-pot raffle at this time.  Sarah said a fundraiser is needed that will get extended community involvement other than Parishioners.  School students are working on some fundraisers.

· Eric asked if a committee needs to be formed to work on fundraising ideas.  Sarah will discuss with Finance, this needs be discussed in more detail.   The challenge is to think outside the box for new ideas.

· There was a discussion regarding auction ideas such as a reserved parking spot for Mass, reserved pews, etc.  This may not be possible with the Covid situation.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT—Kristen Girten—report attached.
SCHOOL BOARD REPORT—report attached.
YOUTH MINISTRY--no report at this time.
FELLOWSHIP COMMISSION—the most recent report is available on the GS website.

HAITI COMMISSION--the report from Fr. Frantzdy is on the GS website.
WORSHIP COMMISSION—the most recent report is available on the GS website. 
ACTION ITEMS:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

· Parish engagement—what is needed in the Parish?
The meeting ended with a prayer.

ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
The next meeting is Wednesday, March 17th, at 6:00 p.m.  
 Respectfully submitted,
Sue Ballard

